
California State University San Bernardino 

UNIVERSITY POLICE 

TIMELY WARNING NOTICE
(Armed Robbery) 
UPD CASE# 23-0389 

Bulletin Date: 06/29/2023 

This Timely Warning Bulletin is being issued in compliance with the Jeanne Clery Act and the purpose is to 
provide preventative information to the campus community to aid members from becoming the victim of a similar 
crime. 

Date:   06/28/2023  Time: 10:30 PM 

Location:  Parking Lot C, 5500 University Pkwy. San Bernardino, CA 92407  

Details: Overnight, on Wednesday, 06/28/2023, at approximately 10:30 PM, an armed robbery 
occurred in the grass area south of Parking Lot C on the campus of California State University, San 
Bernardino. The victim, an affiliate of the University, was walking to his residence off campus when he 
was approached from behind by 2 unknown suspects. One suspect brandished a firearm, pointing it 
at the victim demanding his belongings. The second suspect removed items from the victim’s backpack 
before fleeing the scene on foot. Both suspects ran on foot into the nearby neighborhood south of 
Northpark Boulevard and out of sight.  

Suspect(s) and/or Vehicle(s) Information:  

The first suspect was described as a Black male adult, approximately 18-25 years of age, slender build, 
approximately 6’0” tall. He was wearing black pants, a black hooded sweatshirt with the hood covering 
his face and unknown shoes. The suspect was armed with a black “Glock style” firearm.  

The second suspect was described as Black male adult, approximately 18-25 years of age, slender 
build, approximately 6’0” tall. He was wearing black shorts, a black hooded pullover sweatshirt with the 
hood covering his face and red shoes. 

FOR YOUR SAFETY, PLEASE REMEMBER: 

Stay alert to your surroundings, always walk in pairs, use the UPD campus escort program, and do not 
allow yourself to become distracted. 

IMMEDIATELY report crimes, suspicious activities, persons, and vehicles to the University Police at 909-
537-5165 or 909-537-7777.  Be a good witness!  Note suspect description(s), vehicle description(s), and 
license number(s).

If anyone has information regarding this incident, please contact: Detective Aponte or Officer Barber-Matthews 
at (909) 537-5165. 

Refer to CASE# 23-0389. 

John Guttierez, Chief of Police   CA0361400 
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